UN-REDD Teleconference Notes
8 February, 2010
On the call:

Geneva: Tiina, Onye, Reem, Clea, Cheryl

UNDP: Nina, Charles, Estelle, Asako
UNEP: Niklas, Ravi, Julie
FAO: Jose-Antonio, Peter, Alberto 
1) Strategic planning meeting: Geneva 26-28 January:   

The internal report has been finalized and is available on the workspace. 

Decisions:

· There is no need to create a separate, more public document. But everyone agreed to not circulate that note per se but use the information as needed. Tiina will do final run through to make sure no sensitive points remain in the document. 
· Re: hiring a consultant to finalize the programme strategy, the group decided to continue looking for the right consultant but agreed that the final, full programme strategy document would not be available for the PB. An first draft or annotated version would be submitted to the policy board in the meantime.

2) Update on WB collaboration and steps forward

Decisions:

· The Programme should continue to work toward developing a letter from the SG to the WB, but we need to get more inputs on what that letter should say. The group decided to continue canvassing different countries, partners etc to hear their opinions on options for moving forward. 

· Tiina to set up a follow-up call on Tues, Feb 9 with Per Pharo, and Charles to explore different options.

· Charles will follow up with Jim Penman and get his opinions

· Group decided to start/continue with the stakeholder interviews Yemi initiated several weeks ago, to inform the Programme strategy. These interviews will also give valuable insight into options for our partnership with the WB and FIP. 
· Tiina to follow up with Claire Walsh in Australia to her opinions on this matter

3) Tanzania National Programme   

Decision:

· Clea will pass along the following additions to the MDTF Office’s response letter:

· Reaffirm we are not expecting to transfer funds to ministry in near or foreseeable future

· State that HACT assessment process will ensure good governance of funding disbursement
· Highlight one-UN approach 

4) PB Meeting:

Decisions:

· Item on Global activities will include a short, 5-minute presentations on what we’ve done and what is coming on MRV and IP/CSO 
· Ravi will consult with Julie off line to come up with another avenue to present on Multiple Benefits
· On Day 2, flip the schedule so that country session and CSAG presentation happen in the morning and funding allocations decisions get moved to the afternoon.

· The group agreed that there should be some time devoted to knowledge management feedback

· Field trip: Julie needs feedback from all of us
· Paying for observers:  Agreement that UN-REDD Programme should pay but only way to do that is if UNEP can pay. Ravi will explore this on Tuesday and get back to the Secretariat. 

· Co-chairs: Vincent Kasulu has agreed to co-chair; Charles will follow up with Olaf on Monday and and confirm asap.
Any Other Business:
Who should attend FCPF meeting in Gabon?  

· We should confirm two people from UN-REDD. Yemi plus one. 

Approach on Tier 2 submission process
· We didn’t have Tim C or FAO on the call so we proposed to move this item to another call.
Peter’s proposal re: agenda items for teleconference call versus items for coordination groups

· Postponed to another call
Quote from the agencies for the Year in Review

· UNDP and UNEP confirmed they would have quotes submitted asap.

Update on Annual Progress Report 
· Tiina will submit a draft to Mari today… but will keep on working with it. Once we have the whole document pulled together, it will get circulated for approval in all agencies.

